

# SOUTHERN ASSOCIATION OF COLLEGES AND SCHOOLS COMMISSION ON COLLEGES

1866 Southern Lane • Decatur, Georgia 30033-4097 Telephone 404/679-4500 Fax 404/679-4558 www.sacscoc.org

July 30, 2010

Dr. Stephen C. Scott President Wake Technical Community College 9101 Fayetteville Road Raleigh, NC 27603-5696

Dear Dr. Scott:

Thank you for your letter of March 15, 2010, providing information concerning several changes at your Institution.

## New Program in Fire Protection Technology

Effective fall 2010, the College will offer the A.A.S. degree in Fire Protection Technology. Because the College offers an extensive continuing education (non-credit) in-service training program in Fire Science and offers related programs as well, the addition of this degree is not a substantive change. We accept notification and request no further information.

### New Off-Campus Site

Effective fall 2010, the College will offer programs at the following new off-campus site:

Public Safety Education Campus 321 Chapanoke Road Raleigh, NC 27603

We accept notification. The prospectus was submitted on May 7, 2010.

### New Program in Global Logistics Technology

Effective fall 2010, the College will offer this entire degree on its approved North Campus. It will share an instructor with Vance-Granville Community College. Prior to fall 2010, through a collaborative agreement, Vance-Granville offered the degree. Because this agreement has been in place by collaborative agreement, the offering of the program is judged not to be substantive. We accept notification and request no further information.

#### New Certificates

Effective fall 2010, the College will offer the following certificates which are embedded in existing approved associate degree programs:



Page 2 Dr. Scott July 30, 2010

Certificate in Business Administration: Leadership

Certificate in Accounting: Core

Certificate in Business: Core

Certificate in Early Childhood Specialization

Certificate in School Age Specialization

Certificate in Family Child Care Specialization

Certificate in Early Childhood Administrator Specialization

Certificate in Infant/Toddler Care

Because the courses in these certificates are embedded in existing approved programs, they are not considered substantive. We accept notification and request no further information.

## Termination of Programs

Effective fall 2010, the Associate in Applied Science in Business Administration/Electronic Commerce will be terminated. No new students have been admitted, since fall 2008. Current students enrolled in the program will be allowed to complete the degree or transfer into another Business Administration degree. The certificate in E-Commerce will continue to be offered and faculty will teach in that program. We accept notification of the termination of the A.A.S. in Business Administration/Electronic Commerce, effective fall 2010, and request no further information.

Effective fall 2010, the Associate in Applied Science degree in High Performance Computing offered on the main campus will be terminated. Current students will be allowed to complete the degree or transfer into the Networking Technology associate degree program. Faculty members were transferred to the Networking Technology program. We accept notification of the termination of the A.A.S. in High Performance Computing, effective fall 2010, and request no further information.

Effective fall 2010, the Certificate in Bioinformatics Computing will be terminated. Current students may complete the certificate or transfer into the Networking Technology associate degree program. Faculty members were transferred into the Networking Technology program. We accept notification of the termination of the Certificate in Bioinformatics Computing, effective fall 2010, and request no further information.

Effective fall 2010, the Certificate in Early Childhood Education will be replaced with the Certificate in Early Childhood Education Infant/Toddler Care. Students will be able to complete the certificate. Faculty will teach in the renamed certificate as appropriate. We accept notification of the replacement of the Certificate in Early Childhood Education with the Certificate in Early Childhood Education Infant/Toddler Care.

### New Site Where Limited Courses (2-3) Are Offered

Effective fall 2010, 2-3 courses connected with the A.A. and A.S. degrees will be offered at the following new site:

Reedy Creek Middle School 930 Reedy Creek Road Cary, NC 27513



Page 3 Dr. Scott July 30, 2010

Because the offering is limited to 2-3 courses, no notification is necessary. However, should students be able to earn 25-49% of the credits required in a program at this site, notification is required prior to implementation. Should students be able to earn 50% or more of the credits required in a program at this site, the Institution should provide notification six months prior to implementation with a prospectus submitted for approval at least three months prior to implementation. If you need assistance relative to a prospectus, please contact your staff representative, Dr. G. Jack Allen, by telephone at 404-679-4501, ext. 4524 or by email at jallen@sacscoc.org.

Best regards,

Belle S. Wheelan, Ph.D.

Belle S. Wheeler

President

BSW/ABC:efk

Dr. John B. Boone, Director of Institutional Effectiveness, Research, and Events

Dr. G. Jack Allen